Eric & Edith Chapman #+2Y
230 Ellsworth Road
Palmyra, NY 14522

(315) 597-6119

Farmington Town Planning Board
1000 County Road 8

Farmington, NY 14425 /
Attn: Ronald L Brand, Director of Development

OWNOF;
RE: SEQR Delaware River Large Scale Solar Power Plant -
October 24, 2018
To Whom It May Concern:

It has come to our attention that the property the lies at the corner or Yellow
Mills Road and Fox Road is being developed into a solar farm/power plant.

Initially, | learned that the solar panels would only be back behind an area that
was blocked from view and would not impact the neighborhood.

After learning about this bigger development, we are ABSOLUTELY OPPOSED to
this being approved by the Farmington Town Board.

This does not fit in with the landscape of District 1 at all. We are an Agricultural -
Rural District, this would change that landscape. The zoning should remain as it is
and not allow this type of commercial venture.

This will decrease our home value and could very well impact selling of our home
in the future. The rural visual that we get is seeing those cows in the pasture; not
thousands of solar panels.

Does the Town of Farmington benefit from this venture? Do the neighbors

benefit from this venture? Some serious questions need to be answered before
you even consider approving this. We for one VOTE NO!
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